Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
March 24, 2011
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order March, 24 2011 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Tolland County Bass Anglers
Correspondence:  
· A Birthday card for Bob Malloy was received by the CBFN from Sylvia Malloy (Bob’s mother).  The card contained a $75 donation to the Robert S. Malloy Scholarship Fund.
Announcements:
· It was announced at the beginning of the meeting that Craig Mergins of Riverfront Recapture could not attend this month and that he would be at the next meeting in April.

· Bassmasters will now be airing on the Outdoor Channel beginning March 28th along with a host of other fishing related shows.

· Luck  - E -  Strike is now a sponsor of B.A.S.S.

· Bass Pro Shops expands it’s sponsorship of B.A.S.S. to “Official Sponsor Level”. They are now sponsoring the Bassmaster Classic, Bassmaster Elite Series, and the Bassmaster Opens.  Nitro will continue as “supporting” sponsor of the Elite Series and Open Series.

· The Bryan V. Kerchal Memorial Tournament scheduled for April 30th was cancelled due to lack of parking at the Danbury boat launch.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos:
· Report not available at this time.
Boating Advisory:  Sue Weeks:
· The Boating Regulations package continues to move through the legislative process.  The legislative proposal for safe boating certificates for individuals who rent a boat in CT is being opposed bill is not as together as it should be.  There is reciprocity with our Border States, New York, Massachusetts and Rhode Island. An agreement has also been reached with New Hampshire.  

· The Mystic River speed limit issue is being supported as well as the Boating BUI bill to make it consistent with the motor vehicle DUI statutes.   To see these bills in more detail you can go to www.CT.gov.DEP/Boating. 
· An update on the Governor’s Budget proposal was also reviewed. 

· Eliminate the boating fund which would favorable to the DEP Boating if the funds went into the general fund.

·  Repeal the Vessel Pilot Program – Towns would now be able to tax boats as personal property at state wide uniform rate of 20 Mills.  
·  Luxury tax of 3% on items over certain thresholds.

If you want to lookup a bill you can go to www.cga.ct.gov  You do need to know the number of the bill.  You can also signup to receive alerts. 

· Invasive Species – The Zebra Mussel Task Force is going to have an Invasive Investigator Program to train associations on how to check boats and trailers. A link to find car washes in an area might be added to the website.  

· For More information about the Clean Boating Act: http://water.epa.gov/lawsregs/lawsguidance/cwa/vessel/CBA/about.cfm 
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· The Scale has been returned.

· The trailer brake control has been installed in Harry’s new truck.

· A Tournament Committee meeting was held at Jim and Sylvia’s home on March 13th.  Harry thanked all the T.C. members who attended and also thanked Jim and Sylvia for their hospitality. 

· Harry also thanked Ron Frisk for his help with the tournament scale.

· Tournament #1 on Candlewood Lake is all set for May 15th. 

·  PLEASE DO NOT FORGET TO SIGN AND RETURN YOUR ZEBRA MUSSEL COVER LETTER IF YOU HAVE NOT DONE SO ALREADY.  ALL ANGLERS MUST SIGN A COPY FOR BOTH TOURNAMENTS #1 AND #3.  YOU MUST SIGN TWO COPIES.

· REMINDER!  Remember to have your kill switches in working order, as they will be checked during take-off at each tournament from now on.

· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson:
· Boat US has sent 7 free “Angler” memberships.
· A Berkley discount is available to all CBFN members.  Ask your club rep. for details or contact Bob Nelson

· Numa Sport Optics CBFN members can go to Numa’s website (www.NumaOptics.com) and receive a discount.  Ask your club rep. for details or contact Bob Nelson.

· Gemini Sports Marketing has given a discount on CBFN Tournament Committee shirts.
· Frogg Toggs has extended a discount to the CBFN Tournament Committee.
· US Reel has offered a discount package to all CBFN members.
· The CBFN has acquired Loctite as a Premier Sponsor.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   Sylvia Morris:
· Only 3 applications received as of this meeting, please get the word out.  Any students immediately related to a CBFN member  attending college or have been accepted to a college can apply for this scholarship.

· The applications are posted on the website’s home page,  it would be preferred for applicants to fill them out online and then print them out and send them in.  The deadline is April 1, 2011.
· The 2011 Scholarship tournament will be held on Candlewood Lake.  It will be May 1, 2011 out of Danbury Town Park.  Applications are on the website.
Banquet Committee Sylvia Morris:
· The 2011 Federation Banquet has been booked for November 5th at the Chowder Pot.
Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee:
· Membership drives will be held at Cabelas on March 27th during the casting kids finals and the day before on March 26th at the Reynolds Marine open house.
· A lot of the potential members from the fishing shows have been contacted and many of them seem to be joining clubs.
Raffle Committee:   Ken Dzuerenka
· Raffle to be held this upcoming Saturday at the Reynolds Marine Open House.
Website Committee: 
· The CBFN FaceBook pages is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report: Sylvia Morris:
· The CT Casting Kids Championship at Cabelas on March 27th at 11 am.  
Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· The jackets and raingear have all been ordered.

· Buck Knives has come on board as a new team sponsor.

· The deal with Lowrance has been working out great.

Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business

· PLEASE REMEMBER, ROSTERS ARE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING.  SUE WAS STILL WAITING ON ROSTERS AT THE FEBRUARY MEETING.  PLEASE TRY TO HELP US OUT ON THIS, TRY TO GET THEM IN ON TIME THIS YEAR.  IT WOULD HELP OUT THE EXECUTIVE BOARD GREATLY.
· David Pierson, a member of The North Eastern CT Bassmasters has offered the services of himself and his father to create and build the bench in honor of Bob Malloy and Bryan Kerchal.  David and his father are blacksmiths and would create a bench made of wrought iron and wood slats.  The frame of the bench would be coustom forged wrought iron and the wooden slats would be made of IPE (a Brazilian hardwood that is extremely durable and weathers very nicely).  A brass plaque would also be placed on the bench commemorating Bob Malloy and Bryan Kerchal.  A motion was made and passed to purchase this type of bench from David’s father.  The motion is limited to $1200 total cost.  Construction of the bench is expected to be completed by next spring.

· The Wounded Warriors Disabled Sports Project will once again be held this August at Riverside Park in Hartford.  Joe Kowalski is looking for boat captains (10 each day) to take wounded veterans out fishing on the CT River.  The event is being held August 10th and 11th.  Please contact Joe if interested in helping, his contact number is: (860)966-6778.

· The drawing for the half day guided trip on Candlewood with Terry Baksay will be held at the April meeting.  This drawing is for members who sign up a new CBFN member before the April CBFN meeting.  Details were announced under new business at the January meeting.  Check out the minutes for details.

· The grand prizes for the casting kids finals being held at Cabelas has been sponsored by Loctite.  They will be financing the two $1000 savings bonds that will be given to the top finisher in each age group.

· The details of the U.S. Reels sponsorship were discussed by Bob Nelson.  Please contact  your club rep for details or you can also contact Bob Nelson.
New Business
· The CBFN has been approached by Auto Tether.  They are asking for 8 volunteers to participate in a safety research event taking place on March 30th or April 1st.  You do not need to have a boat.  If interested, please contact Sylvia Morris for details.

· LOCTITE is now a new “Premier Level Sponsor” of the CBFN.

· The CBFN is now part of the Triton Alliance which includes: Triton Boats, Mercury, Motorguide, and Lowrance.  Details of the alliance package were discussed and details can be found at www.tritonboats.com  You can also contact your club rep. or Sylvia Morris for more details.

· New options for this year’s raffle were proposed by the Executive Board.  Some of the proposed prizes were a travel voucher, “VISA” gift cards, gas card, ect.  It seems in the current economy, this might be a way for the CBFN to maximize our fund raising efforts.
· A motion was made and passed to wave the $25 state dues and pay $30 national B.A.S.S. dues for the new UCONN Robert S. Malloy scholarship recipient.  He has expressed interest in fishing with the CBFN this year.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:50 p.m.

Next Meeting:  April 28, 2010
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen

CBFN Secretary

